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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA S. EDWARDS, ESQ., CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER, AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

 INT. NO: 1372 

COMMITTEE: General Welfare

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to limiting the household rent contribution for recipients of a rental assistance voucher

	SPONSOR(S): Council Members Ayala, Hudson and Cabán


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Int. No. 1372 would require that the rent contribution for CityFHEPS recipients not exceed 30 percent of the household’s total monthly income, regardless of whether the household receives public assistance or has earned income. 
EFFECTIVE DATE: 90 days after enactment


CITY COUNCIL ESTIMATE:

	

	Effective FY26
	FY Succeeding Effective FY27
	Full Fiscal Impact FY27

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$6,500,000
	$11,000,000
	$11,000,000

	Net
	($6,500,000)
	($11,000,000)
	($11,000,000)



FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH PROPOSED LOCAL LAW WOULD FIRST BECOME EFFECTIVE: 2026

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: 2027

IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that the enactment of this legislation would cost $11 million annually, according to testimony provided by the Department of Social Services at the General Welfare Fiscal 2026 Executive Budget Hearing. The estimated cost for Fiscal 2026 is pro-rated on the assumption that the legislation would only be in effect for approximately half of the fiscal year. 

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund

SOURCE(S) OF INFORMATION:	New York City Council Finance Division
					Department of Social Services (Budget Hearing Testimony)	 	
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:  	 	Elisabeth Childers-Garcia, Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:		Julia K. Haramis, Unit Head
		Eisha Wright, Deputy Director	
	Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director
	Nicholas Connell, Counsel
	

OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET ESTIMATE: The Office of Management and Budget did not provide an estimate in accordance with section 33 of the Charter.
	

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:
https://legistar.council.nyc.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=7649346&GUID=35EB7E85-A4AF-4DDF-82F7-B97CF35A73E1&Options=&Search= 
DATE PREPARED: September 14, 2025
HEARING DATE: September 15, 2025
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